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The Sherman Branch of AAUW was organized on February 28, 1949 with 45 charter members.  The organization determined to meet on the first Monday night of the month from September through April;  May was added as a meeting month at a later time. The group chartered ten standing committees and two special committees.  The standing committees included education, international relations, social studies, arts, fellowships, membership, status of women, legislature, publicity and programs.  A March 1949 newspaper clipping announced the installation of officers at a luncheon meeting on April 2.  The officers were named, and the following describes the group:  “A group such as this brings together recent graduates and experienced leaders, professional women and homemakers.  Every college woman in the area who is interested in this organization is asked to call Mrs. Harrington regarding eligibility and to make reservation for this luncheon.”  Thus the group was launched. The first meeting was on October 1, and dues were $5.00.


The branch’s activities were chronicled in the local news media each year.  In 1950, the first guest tea was held as a recruiting gathering.  It has continued through the years to the guest/welcoming coffee held in September 2005.  The archives are housed in the Sherman Public Library.  In 1951 the Austin College entering women students were honored at a coffee in an AAUW member’s home.  Also in 1951 the Sherman Branch of AAUW was recognized for volunteer service to the community and nation for promoting the sale of U.S. Savings Bonds.

Topics for programs over the years have, of course, focused on issues of importance for/to women.  Gender equity, women in higher education, technology and women, workshops focusing on opportunities for women, women in politics, children’s rights, changing family configurations, aging and phases in women’s lives, women in business, law, medicine.  Speakers included women of local interest and expertise, legislators, and media personalities.

The Branch has honored Women of Achievement since 1956, when four women were honored for service to the community.  In 1957 there were three honorees.  By 1964 a single Woman of Achievement was recognized, and has continued to the current honoree, Dr. Betty Steward, microbiology professor at Austin College.  The women of achievement have included educators, lawyers, doctors, and leaders within the community, churches, and volunteer organizations.

The Branch has awarded scholarship monies to young women who, initially, were beginning college careers.  The first scholarship was awarded in 1953 to a Sherman High School graduating senior and the money was provided to pay her first year’s college expenses.  Over the years, the financial help has evolved into two scholarships, one to a Grayson County Community College woman and one to an Austin College woman beginning her Master of  Arts in Teaching at the college.  These are awarded during the May meeting of the Branch.


Membership began with 45 charter members, then grew to 65 members during the first year (1949-50).  In 1976-77 there were 75 members; in 1980-81 where were 40; in 1982-83 there were 39 and in 2005-06 there are 51.  In 1996 the Sherman Branch changed its name to the Texoma Branch of AAUW, in order to be more inclusive of members living outside of Sherman.

Through the years a variety of fund raisers were organized to generate monies for scholarships.  From 1952-68 AAUW sponsored children’s plays performed by national theatrical groups.  In 1952 there were 1,200 children who attended the first play, performed in the Municipal Building in Sherman.  In 1957 a children’s movie was organized.  The group sold international cookbooks, U.S. Treasury Bonds, historic Grayson County calendars (in 1975-76), had no-bake bake sales for several years, sponsored art exhibits, and since 1991 has had Saturday afternoon book reviews with Rosemary Rumbley to raise funds to continue our scholarships.

The organization remains vibrant in 2006.  Doris Hibbert, Fran Tillman and Viola Brice were charter members of the group and continue as current members and attendees.  Members who are professional women in public education, higher education, business, publicity, academic affairs share expertise with retirees who paved the way for their success.  It is a joy to be a member of such an organization, a group of women that continues to build on its herstory, vibrant with goals for the future.
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